I urge you to take full advantage of the authority granted by Congress in establishing the National Security Personnel System by eliminating, to the maximum extent possible, the Federal Wage System (FWS).  Locality pay and FWS pay caps have eliminated the major difference between the FWS and General Schedule systems.  Many of the FWS classification and qualifications standards are obsolete.  Even job titles are obsolete. 

FWS occupations are too narrowly defined.  For example, there are five separate occupations in the 2600 electronic equipment family.  They all carry the mechanic title, which is at least a generation behind private sector practice.  These occupations could all be folded into the 855 Electronics Technician series with appropriate accommodations for pay bands.  

Many FWS qualification standards are irrelevant.  For example, most electronic calibration is performed with automated work stations, and many new electronic instruments are calibrated by changing internal software.  Technicians working in this area often have as much knowledge of information technology as employees in the 2210 series.  The FWS qualification standards address mechanical skills such as soldering and the use of hand tools.

Eliminating the FWS system with its separate pay surveys would result in considerable savings in administrative costs. Any one time costs associated with converting to the NSPS would be recovered in a short period. 

Carpe diem! 

